
 

Wed May 1   10 

Cloudy With Showers 

Thurs May 2   10 

Light Rain 

Fri.  May 3    6 

Light Rain 

Sat. May 4    10 

Cloudy w/Sunny Breaks 

Sun.  May 5    14 

Mix of Sun/Clouds 
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Deadline—Monday 9am 

The annual Welcome to Newcomers evening 
was held on Wednesday in the Miniota Com-
munity Hall with approximately 160 in at-
tendance. A delicious potluck supper was 
enjoyed. Five families out of a total of 11 
new families were able to join us for intro-
ductions and meeting community members. 
The Birtle Miniota CDC presented the new-
comers with gift bags. Following the intro-
ductions the Miniota School Choir under the 
direction of Mrs. Tricia Lelond entertained us 
with two songs. 
The Bill Clark Memorial Volunteer Awards 
were presented as follows: 
from Miniota Community Centre to Danny 
and Karen Argue; 
from Beulah Community to Jim and the late 
Anne Milne; 
and from Isabella Community to Wayne and 
Marilyn Schick; 
and to Murray Sutherland 
Presentations were made by Trevor Clark on 
behalf of the Clark family. Chief Nick Young 
presented the Miniota Fire Department Ser-
vice awards for 15 years to Jody Evans, and 
20 years to Patrick Cousins and Brad Thomp-
son. 
 
Jim and the Late Anne Milne 
Jim and Anne were long time farmers in the 
Beulah area, raising their three children Bev, 
Janice and Brad on the farm and they sup-
ported the Beulah community in many ways. 
Anne was a member of the Beulah W.I. help-
ing with catering and functions at the hall, 
the church and Hooper’s Lake days. Anne 
loved to act in skits for wedding showers as 
well as entertaining at the senior’s lodges in 

surrounding communities. She also was the 
news reporter for Beulah for many years, 
and represented their community on the 
Hamiota Health Centre Ladies Auxilliary 
Board. Anne’s crafts were often on display at 
community functions. Jim and Anne chose 
Birtle as their retirement home when their 
son Brad took over the farm. Anne died in 
2019. 
Jim, a home town Beulah boy, served on 
many committees and supported the Beulah 
community in any way he could. He served 
on the Board of Directors for the Beulah 
Chapel, and the Beulah Pool Elevator Board. 
He was a member of the Miniota Fire De-
partment as well as the Miniota Weed Board 
for the R.M. of Miniota. Jim served 31 years 
as a councillor for the R.M. of Miniota as rep-

(Continued on page 2) 

Pictured here, recipients of the Bill Clark Memorial 
Volunteer Awards: presented from Miniota Com-
munity Centre (l-r) to Karen and Danny Argue of 
Miniota; from Isabella Community to Murray Suth-
erland, and to Wayne & Marilyn Schick; and from 
Beulah Community to Jim Milne (not pictured)   



 

resentative for Ward 2. Through the many years he contrib-
uted to the well being of not only his ward but the well be-
ing of the whole municipality. A history fact: While Jim was 
on council, the new RM building was opened in 1976, re-
placing the old brick one, which was situated on the south 
west corner of the curling rink. The new office is now the 
south end of the present office which serves as an office 
complex for Assiniboine Conservation, the Mid West Plan-
ning District office and the gym. The other councillors who 
served with Him on that project were Tom Stewart (1), Bill 
Clark (3), Dave Stewart(4), Bob Mitchell(5), Ivan Armitage(6) 
and Reeve Vern Lockhart. Jim is the only surviving member 
of that council. We want to recognize Jim for all he has giv-
en to his hometown community of Beulah as well as to the 
former R.M. of Miniota. 
Jim has just recently moved to Victoria Landing in Brandon 
to be closer to his family. Thank you Jim for all the years 
you and Anne gave to your community. 
 
Murray Sutherland 
The Isabella Community wishes to acknowledge Murray 
Sutherland for his acts of volunteerism in our community. 
Murray has lived nearly his entire lifetime at Isabella and 
thus is familiar with the many areas in which help is need-
ed to keep things running. A handi-man for sure, he has 
helped through the years with projects at the rink, the hall, 
the church and the museums. On many of these upgrades, 
Murray has been lead man on keeping our buildings in 
shape. Just recently, Murray has taken on caretaking the 
cemetery, and you will be hard pressed to find a cemetery 
as neat and tidy as ours. Murray, we appreciate all you 
have done in the past, and we continue to appreciate your 
care and attention to our community. Thank you Murray. 
 
Wayne and Marilyn Schick 
Wayne and Marilyn Schick chose Isabella for their retire-
ment home in 2001, and we are grateful as they have be-
come most valuable members of our community. 
Marilyn is an artist and she donates her time and expertise 
to art projects in many communities, such as creating the 
coloring book for the Preserving the Past for the Future 
Museum committee at Isabella and also gives classes for 
students at Miniota, Birtle, Hamiota and the Decker Colony. 
She also acted as our visual arts adjudicator for many years 

for the Birdtail River Festival. Marilyn is always willing to 
help with food and catering and is Isabella’s representative 
on the MMSS committee and as a member of the Isabella 
museum board is heavily involved in the July museum days. 
Wayne, a retired conservation officer enjoys his garden and 
trees on their acreage. At any Isabella catering function, 
you will find Wayne either in the dishpan or wielding a tea 
towel. Wayne has a Ho Ho Ho spirit and shares that spirit in 
our community as well as around the area. He is known for 
his sparkling eyes and white beard to all, young and old. 
Thank you Wayne and Marilyn for being good friends and 
such valuable members in our community. 
 
Danny and Karen Argue 
On behalf of the Miniota Community Centre 
Danny and Karen Argue have volunteered a lot of time and 
efforts for many years for the Miniota Community Centre. 
As icemaker for the skating rink for many years now, Danny 
has always gone above and beyond his job description. Fix-
ing and repairing as much as he can, working countless 
hours keeping the rink open for the kids to skate, dedicat-
ing a lot of time to get the ice in and keeping it in when we 
get heat waves in the winter season. Danny has also donat-
ed towards new waiting room chairs in the rink making our 
waiting room a lot more comfortable and this past season 
donated towards a debit machine for our kitchen. 
Karen was a driving force for the bingo committee and re-
mained dedicated to keeping it going: Organizing volun-
teers, calling bingo and always looking for ways to improve 
our bingos. The bingos helped cover the expenses for the 
Hall for many years and we are thankful for her time dedi-
cated to it. Karen also spent many years on the Figure Skat-
ing Committee and Carnival Smorg Committee, both com-
mitting a lot of time and organizational efforts to making 
them successful events. 
Without volunteers like Danny and Karen, the Miniota Com-
munity Centre wouldn’t be the success it has been. They 
are always willing to help out, donating food and time to-
wards any fundraising effort we put on. In a small commu-
nity, it takes volunteers like Danny and Karen to keep our 
facilities running and provide a place for recreation for all 
ages and community members. Thank you Danny and Ka-
ren. 

(Continued from page 1) 

    204-842-5333 
Alison & Steve Desjardins 

BUSINESS OPPORTUNITY?? 

Shoal Lake has a car wash 
Hamiota has a car wash 
Russell has 2 car washes 
Why can't Birtle have a car wash? 

We've got good    
water now.                
A single stall and one 
wand is all we need.  

Can anyone make 
this happen? 

~Roberta Hutchison 



 

Full Service Plumbing     

• Residential 

and Commer-

cial  

• Electric and 

Gas  Services  

• Roto Router   

Service  

• Inspection  

Camera Ser-

vice  

• Financing    

Available  

204-748-1788  
info@pphmb.com  

Box 1389,  Virden, MB,  R0M 2C0 

On Friday, April 19th, the Miniota Community Centre 
board held a Steak Night Fundraiser. Wow, did our com-
munity come out in full support! Around 140 people en-
joyed steak with all the sides available.  
Following supper, Brad Cole spoke on behalf of the Facili-
ty Enhancement group of the three phased plan: Enhance 
the skating rink, expand the facilities, and add an addi-
tional ball diamond to our recreation grounds to continue 
to serve our growing community. 
The auctioneer, Richard Bramley, kept the crowd enter-
tained with an exciting pie auction. He sold 36 very deli-
cious pies all donated by women from the community. 
We are blown away by everyone who supported this 
event. The evening raised over $50,000 for our project. 
The Facility Enhancement Group is off to a great start! 
Thank you does not seem enough to everyone who sup-
ported this event so generously, but THANK YOU so 
much. 
 

 
 

Birtle Library Hours 

Monday    4:30 PM – 7:30PM 

Tuesday    1:30 PM – 6:00PM 

Wednesday 4:30 PM – 7:30 PM  

Saturday 10:30 PM - 2:30 PM                    

mailto:info@pphmb.com


 

VALLEY SERVICES for SENIORS 

Tuesday Wednesday Thursday   9-4pm        PH: 204-842-3296 
 

Valleyserviceforseniors@gmail.com                                     Facebook: Valley Service for Seniors-Birtle 

Weekly Activities                                                        VICTORIA LIFELINE  

Tuesday          9-10 Walking                                  Medical Alert Service 

                       10-11 Exercises                               24-7 Response 

                       11      Coffee                                     Professional home installation 

Wednesday    9-10 Walking                                  Proven fall detection Technology 

                         9-4 Office and home visits           No Landline Required 

Thursday         9-10 Walking                                  Call Shauna 204-842-3296 

                        10-11 Exercises 

                          1:30 Floor Curling                                          
                                                                        

                  Serving the needs of our Community Seniors  

mailto:Valeyserviceforseniors@gmail.com


 

Churches and towns began to spring up across the Canadian 
Prairies as more and more Ukrainians settled the land  

April 15 2024 

Wishing Iris Bamford a speedy recovery after she had 
the misfortune of falling and breaking her arm last 
Saturday! Hope you will be out on the golf course 
soon Iris! 
Sent from my iPad 

The Dairy Farmers of Manitoba High School Athletes 
of the Week for last week were Mya Bonchuk & Chloe 
Ashcroft of the Birtle Falcons badminton 
team. Congratulations girls! 
 
Brenda Turner and her granddaughter Kiera Fulham 
spent last week touring sights in New York, NY.  They 
had a busy time taking in the Empire State Build-
ing ,Times Square,  Madison Square Gardens, Central-

Park, the fountain and apart-
ment building from “Friends”, 
and the Statue of Liberty to 
name a few! 
 
Welcome home to Bob and 
Marge Barteaux who spent the 
winter in Comox, BC. Also to the 
snowbirds, Bill and Joanne Kyle and Shonda and Law-
son Ashcroft who spent the winter in Arizona. 
 
Larry and Jean Kowal recently enjoyed time visiting in 
Osoyoos, BC. 



 

776 sq ft. - All Inclusive (Water, Hydro) 
 
Commercial Space for Rent in the 
Community Development Centre in 
Birtle, MB. 684 Main Street. 
 
3 connected rooms in a shared build-
ing with security and wifi available. A 
shared meeting room space with 
kitchenette is available for use.  
 
Graduated rent – means you start low 
and progress as your business grows.   
 
Email us today for more info at 
cdc@myprairieview.ca ! 
#forrent #commercialbuilding   
#spaceforrent #birtle 

On the 11th of April four members of the museum commit-
tee took the few articles which had a specific connection 
Birdtail Sioux First Nation to a small group of people at the 
Birdtail Land Base. The artifacts were viewed with aston-
ishment, awe and some emotion as Brenda and Lorraine 
spoke of the provenance of each piece. This part of the ar-
tifacts’ story prompted a lot of discussion especially since 
the articles were accompanied by copies of photographs of 
people from Birdtail many of whom were recognized as 
family members from long ago.  

Doug Hanska and the Land Base staff are preparing a dis-
play of these artifacts for a community and student show-
ing on May 9th at 10am. Everyone is welcome to come. 
The hope is for community members to became reac-
quainted with the art and culture of the past and the role it 
has played in connecting the people of Birtle to the Birdtail 
community. These artifacts will then be available to the Birdtail Country Museum for display along side oth-
er Indigenous items. Thus we take a step towards reconciliation. 

Today (26th April) we turned the lights on in the main floor of the museum. The bright, airy, beautifully 
painted (thanks to the volunteer painters!) space will become home to the restored display cases as well 
as two custom made, state of the art acrylic display cases. (Arriving soon)  

The museum has been approved for funding of two full-time summer positions; a museum assistant and a 
community liaison researcher. And so the work continues in preparation for re-opening in June. 

https://www.facebook.com/hashtag/forrent?__eep__=6&__cft__%5b0%5d=AZWVMJOed1jvwZQyS7kdOCz7fq95MSEKwqHeKDUfJRCGGiQ8xH9f7VSRzdNYR9nHRvPkT8wiv7cmQawRA6kUiFOjjqHpLp5YtAGmcwJSwZuZdR7ZNnChXeFczAmfw5E1_v9JedrOBuIcYMPELriF0E8UC8H6bp5HR3CvKmh9PddpnhpnDYVhzbRPAzG_z1VVL
https://www.facebook.com/hashtag/commercialbuilding?__eep__=6&__cft__%5b0%5d=AZWVMJOed1jvwZQyS7kdOCz7fq95MSEKwqHeKDUfJRCGGiQ8xH9f7VSRzdNYR9nHRvPkT8wiv7cmQawRA6kUiFOjjqHpLp5YtAGmcwJSwZuZdR7ZNnChXeFczAmfw5E1_v9JedrOBuIcYMPELriF0E8UC8H6bp5HR3CvKmh9PddpnhpnDYVhzb
https://www.facebook.com/hashtag/spaceforrent?__eep__=6&__cft__%5b0%5d=AZWVMJOed1jvwZQyS7kdOCz7fq95MSEKwqHeKDUfJRCGGiQ8xH9f7VSRzdNYR9nHRvPkT8wiv7cmQawRA6kUiFOjjqHpLp5YtAGmcwJSwZuZdR7ZNnChXeFczAmfw5E1_v9JedrOBuIcYMPELriF0E8UC8H6bp5HR3CvKmh9PddpnhpnDYVhzbRPAzG_
https://www.facebook.com/hashtag/birtle?__eep__=6&__cft__%5b0%5d=AZWVMJOed1jvwZQyS7kdOCz7fq95MSEKwqHeKDUfJRCGGiQ8xH9f7VSRzdNYR9nHRvPkT8wiv7cmQawRA6kUiFOjjqHpLp5YtAGmcwJSwZuZdR7ZNnChXeFczAmfw5E1_v9JedrOBuIcYMPELriF0E8UC8H6bp5HR3CvKmh9PddpnhpnDYVhzbRPAzG_z1VVLh


 

Greetings 
from the Birtle 
Breakfast 
Group in 
Brandon. 
We meet at 
Smitty’s 
(north hill) 
first Tuesday of each month. 9 
am  

Come join us for some great 
reminiscing. 

Nathan and Kathy Langford invite 
you to a celebration of the life of 

Woody Langford.  

Join us  at the Foxwarren Arena  

May 11, 2024 from 4-9 PM as we 
honour the legacy 
of Woody by   
sharing memories, 
stories and   
friendship.  



 

April 30 2024 

Congratulations to Acadia Huberdeau in her roles as a 'Happy Villager", one of the Duloc 
dancers and a member of the women's chorus in the musical 'Shrek' at Strathclair this past 
week.  Visiting with Jamie and Tana, Acadian and Deone and attending the performances to 
support Acadia were Bruce and Anita Cluff, Ochre Beach; Donna Martin, Traci Cluff and Grant 
Trippel, Winnipeg; Kelly Tataryn and Shelby Howard, Brandon; Shannon Huberdeau and Ro-
land Huberdeau, St. Lazare and Ron Huberdeau and Kathy Meekins, Isabella.   
  
Our farmers are out on the land, and with seeding underway we wish all our farmers and their families a safe spring.  Happy 
seeding! 

I have started a small initiative in order for Birtle and area’s 
new and immigrated families to have a chance to meet, so-
cialize and connect. This evening will take place at Birtle’s 
drop in centre on Thursday May 9th, from 6-9pm. 663 Main 
St. If you are able to bring, snacks would be appreciated - 
drinks will be provided. This night is not limited to new fami-
lies, if you are looking for new friends and/or can speak 
Ukrainian, please join us! This is an opportunity to talk, ex-
change numbers and get to know a few faces of our commu-
nity. Please share if you or someone you know may be a new 
and/or immigrated family that might enjoy this. ~ Kyran 
Zurbyk  



 

 April 17 2024 

An Important Correction:  My apologies but in announcing the 
invitation to send Alma Stowe birthday cards on the occasion 
of her 100th, I gave the wrong PCHome and address.  Please 
send your cards to Alma Stowe, c/o Dinsdale Home  510 6th 
Street, Brandon MB R7A 3N9.   Thank you. 

 David and Heather Lelond were selected as  the recipients of 
the 2024 Best Farm Home Grounds for District 4.  Dave and 
Heather, along with several members of Prairie View Council 
and public works staff, attended the Good Roads Banquet on 
April 9th to accept the WSP Shield. Congratulations Dave and 
Heather! 

The Mid West School of Dance held their yearend recital on 
Sunday, April 14th at the Hamiota Collegiate.  Congratulations 
to the dancers from our community: Ezmae Armstrong-Wall, 
Avery Clark, Maci Fenty, Blair Howard, Katie Howard,  Scarlett 
King and  Jemma Sheane. A wonderful afternoon for the fami-
lies and communities.  Well done ladies! 

The UCW held their annual spring roast beef supper this past 
Sunday, April 14th at the community hall.  Appreciation to all 
who came to enjoy and support this venture. 

Congratulations are in order for the second year to the 
Miniota Elkhorn CHawks on winning the Provincial Senior A 
cup, defeating St. Anne, at Virden Tundra Oil and Gas Place on 
April 14th.  Way to go Boys!   

Reese Lelond and Elly Priestley are members of the U14 Rus-
sell Club Volleyball team and they attended the Empire Volley-
ball Spring Spike Down Tournament in Minot ND on April 12-
13,   placing 7th out of 24 teams.  The girls were cheered on by 
Jamie, Tiffany and Lilly Priestley, Tricia Lelond, Delbert and Pat 

Cole, Kelvin and Cathie Hollier 
of Brandon. 

Congratulations to Ashlynn 
Cousins on attaining gold and 
Adrianna Cousins on her silver 
medal at the Yorkton Gymnas-
tics Competition! 

Michelle Bryant accompanied 
Hadley Bryant to the 2024 U13 
Prospects Hockey tournament 
at Portage La Prairie this past 
weekend. Hadley and  19 oth-
er players from our region 
represented Yellowhead.  Hadley’s team, Team Campbell   
went undefeated and placing  first in the tournament.  Way to 
go Hadley! 

On April 6th, Elly Priestley’s Highland Dance group, the Prairie 
Thistle Highland Dance Association hosted its spring Tartan 
open competition in Brandon.  There were 41 dancers regis-
tered.  Elly competed in the intermediate level, and place 3rd in 
three dances and 4th in another one. The competition day end-
ed with a Scottish inspired meal of meat pies, mashed pota-
toes and gravy, peas  and a piece of shortbread. Those attend-
ing the lunch were then entertained by the group performing 
some of their dances.  Congratulations Elly! 

As we go to print, our area is welcoming our first spring rain to 
wash things off and get the growing season going! Nothing 
like a gentle April rain unless it is a June rain after the crops 
are in!   April must be the next busiest month to June, as our 
community wraps up dance, gymnastics, hockey, holds our 
Donor’s Choice campaign, three suppers including the UCW 
supper, our welcoming evening and a MCC steak supper com-
munity fundraiser and more.  “Who says there is nothing to do 
in a small rural community!”    A Linda Clark quote. 

April 30 2024 

Our deepest sympathy is extended to Gordon and Lisa 
Sheane, Ruth and David Henderson, Raymond and Laurie 
Sheane and Andrew and Connie Sheane and their families on 
the death of their beloved mother and grandma Gloria 
Sheane.  Gloria was a wonderful kind lady who will be deeply 
missed by her family and friends. 
Congratulations to Adrianna Cousins who competed in level 4 
gymnastics and placed 3rd provincially in Winnipeg this past 
weekend.  
  
Our golfers from near and far are pleased to be out on the 
Miniota Golf Course as of May 1st. 
 
A work bee was held on the Miniota Community Centre ball 
diamonds this weekend to get everything ready for the sea-
son.  We have 94 registered ball players this year.  Play ball!!! 
 
As I write this on the final day of April in our capital city of Ot-
tawa where the tulips are blooming and the lawns and trees 
are green, my hope is that the April showers will bring us May 
flowers back home.  A wonderful visit with Kevin and Julie 
Halipchuk and family, taking in my granddaughter Carley's 
school musical Frozen Jr.  As well I got to experience the city of 
Montreal for a day, and tour the unbelievably beautiful Notre 
Dame Basilica as well as other tourist attractions.   
 
"Birds chirping around you is a beautiful realization that life is 
incredibly good. Let this sound be a gentle break in your rou-
tine."  Hiral Nagal 

From the desk of Linda Clark 



 



 



 

Birtle and area palliative care held our 8th annual La-
dies Night Out Fundraiser on April 6, 2024. It was an 
exciting event once again. It was a great evening to sit, 
socialize, relax, visit with friends and enjoy the music 
provided once again by Raymond Smith. 
 
The evening included a delicious Buffet style meal, the 
fashion show provided by Tracey Myhill, Junction 16, 
Shoal Lake, abundant prizes donated by local and sur-
rounding businesses and local people. Providing an 
evening like this takes a considerable effort, and the 
committee is ever so grateful to all of the volunteers 
that help with setting up, decorating the hall, prepar-
ing the food and serving it, flower arrangements for 
the tables and our beautiful teacups (the teacups are 
special to us, they were donated to us for the special 
event, each year we are able to use them once again), 
Selling tickets, attending the bar, to planning the fash-
ion show, modelling the outfits, cleaning up at the end 
of the evening. 
 
This year, the ladies had a wonderful surprise, four 
young firemen were auctioned off to raise a few extra 
dollars for the program. After the auction, it was so 
much appreciated, the firemen help pass out the silent 
auction gifts to the winners and helped with the clean-
up. Thank you fellas. 
 
Funds raised by Ladies Night will support the ongoing 
activities of the Birtle & Area Palliative Care commit-
tee. The committee will use the funds towards the sal-
ary of the part-time employee position, the coordina-
tor of volunteers. With discussions with PMH, we are 
to provide equipment which would be beneficial for 
our residence nearing end of life. Past purchases have 
been new furniture for the palliative care patients 
room, as well as updating the much-needed renova-

tions of the old Doctor suite for agency or staff to stay 
in. 
 
The winners of the large ticket items were 
Hillberg jewelry, donated from Liz Huntechy - Gisele 
Fouillard. 
Case wine, donated by Alison and Steve Desjardin’s - 
Darlene McArthur 
Elkhorn Spa, donated by the Committee - Rick Snow 
50inch Smart TV, donated by Jean Fouillard, Joan Rob-
inson, Elaine Dixon, Bridgette Snow, Debbie Lee, 
Lynette Snow - Dave Bicknell 



 

Looking for a place to rent for your next  

Meeting in Birtle? 
 Contact the Birtle Miniota CDC to rent our boardroom in 

Birtle.  Includes usage of tables, chairs and kitchenette                         

  1 HOUR  $15    4 HOURS $35 1 DAY (12hrs)  $70  

FREE WIFI  
Contact us today!  684 Main Street, Birtle      

204-842-3602  OR cdc@myprairieview.ca 

  

 

A GREAT PLACE TO MEET NEW 

FRIENDS AND GET INVOLVED WITH 

YOUR COMMUNITY!!  JOIN A CLASS   

TODAY  

PLEASE SEND US ARTICLES ABOUT             

UPCOMING OR PAST EVENTS THAT YOU 

HAVE.  IT’S FREE ADVERTISING AND HELPS 

ENSURE THAT  WE HAVE ENOUGH   CONTENT 

TO RUN THE OUTLOOK.                                             
Email BIRTLEOUTLOOK@LIVE.CA  

or call Eleanor  @  
 204-847-0117     

Please remember that if we don’t have         
submissions we won’t  publish that  week.  



 

April 29, 2024 
MANITOBA GOVERNMENT LAUNCHING NEW COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT PROGRAM - FROM THE 

GROUND UP - SAFE HEALTHY COMMUNITIES FOR ALL 
- - - 

Program to Support Community Revitalization Efforts: Bushie 
BRANDON—As part of a commitment to build safer, healthier communities where individuals, children, youth 
and families can thrive, the Manitoba government is launching a new community development program that 
will focus on revitalization and community building in high-needs neighbourhoods, Municipal and Northern Re-
lations Minister Ian Bushie announced here today. 
“Our government believes in revitalizing, supporting and building communities from the ground up to create 
healthier and safer neighbourhoods in Manitoba,” said Bushie. “It is our goal to support Manitobans where and 
when they need us most. We encourage all eligible applicants to apply for the From the Ground Up program 
and thank everyone for their continued efforts in helping our communities grow and thrive.” 
The Manitoba government is investing $12.5 million to launch the From the Ground Up – Safe Healthy Commu-
nities for All program, which will focus on the revitalization of high-needs neighbourhoods throughout Manito-
ba and community infrastructure and initiatives to support poverty and crime reduction efforts. 
Grants under the program will support initiatives in the areas of community capacity building, community eco-
nomic development, well-being and recreation, and housing and safety co-ordination supports. 
“As an organization with a mandate surrounding capacity building, advocacy, community development, recrea-
tion, housing and homelessness we are driven by the people that we serve.” said Rushana Newman, executive 
director, Brandon Neighbourhood Renewal Corporation. “We strive to engage in initiatives aimed at community 
revitalization. From the Ground Up is clearly built in the true spirit of community revitalization. In every commu-
nity there are a group of non-profits, businesses, residents and clients who are working with their municipal 
governments to develop and revitalize their communities but they are unable to do so without supports. A big 
thank you to our provincial partners for giving us hope by means of this new program. We look forward to lev-
eraging these funds within our community to build a better Brandon.” 
Intake for the program will launch today and eligible applicants include non-profit organizations, Northern Af-
fairs community councils and municipalities. The intake deadline is May 31. 
Under the program, applicants can apply for funding under the following three streams: 

Community Renewal Initiatives; 
Community Spaces; and 
Healthy, Safe, Connected Children 
and Youth. 
In addition, the program will also invest 
in expanding and extending service for 
children and youth programs. The prov-
ince has allocated $800,000 for non-
application-based strategic partnerships 
to support after school and weekend 
programs in high-needs areas in Winni-
peg, Brandon and Thompson. 
The new program will repurpose the 
former Building Sustainable Communi-
ties program. From the Ground Up will 
focus on supporting community renew-
al initiatives and improving neighbour-
hoods and community spaces that are 
most in need, the minister noted. 
This initiative aligns with commitments 
made in Budget 2024 to invest in com-
munity supports to build safe and 
healthy communities for all Manitobans. 
To learn more and apply for the From 
the Ground Up program, vis-
it www.gov.mb.ca/grants/. 

https://na01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.gov.mb.ca%2Fgrants%2F&data=05%7C02%7C%7Cee86197ec5bf427deac708dc68c92a56%7C84df9e7fe9f640afb435aaaaaaaaaaaa%7C1%7C0%7C638500460413591932%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV


 

 “FOOD FOR THOUGHT” 

“Freedom is the right to 
tell people what they do 

not want to hear.” 
- George Orwell  

Ken Kirk  
Thinking of Buying or Selling? 

Royal LePage/Martin-Liberty Realty 
204 764 2904 
kenkirk@royallepage.ca 
www.kenkirk.ca     

"Making Realty dreams a Reality..."   

Heart & Sole Reflexology 

Amanda Fulcher 
Reflexologist 

122 9th Street  Birtle, MB 

fulcheramanda3@gmail.com 
1-204-821-4546 

684 Main Street Birtle CDC Building 

Drop Box available. Please call ahead. 

To make an appointment, please 
contact our Hamiota office at 

204-764-2544                         

Tina Collier CPA, CGA, CMMA                  
in attendance 204-813-4198                             

allianceaccounting.ca 

STILL A FEW LEFT FOR 

GREAT KEEPSAKES! 

These beautiful magnets from 

various locations throughout Prai-

rie View Municipality are for sale 

through the Birtle Miniota CDC. 

$2 each or $3 if you would like us 

to mail them out to you.  Availa-

ble at RM Offices or give us a call 

204-842-3602.  

 Tri-Weekly Outlook  Submission   

Deadline                                                 

MONDAY’s at  

9 am.  

Email birtleoutlook@live.ca   

Call 204-847-0117 

 

RENT THIS SPACE 

$5 per ISSUE  

 

 

 

$5 per ISSUE 

 

mailto:kenkirk@royallepage.ca
http://www.kenkirk.ca/

